Minutes Faculty Council
February 6, 2003 
Members present: Lari Arjomand, John Besci, Jim Braun, Mara Burgar, Jeff Chastine, Lisa Eichelberger, Tom Harden, Ron Jackson, Bobby Marcus, Sharon Sellers, Mary Stephens, Joe Trachtenberg, Bob Welborn.  
Others present: Tom Barnett, Jacob Chacko, John Kohler, Bud Miller, Benita Moore, Janet Towslee, Brad Rice, Ted Walkup, Tammy Wilson. 
Meeting called to order at noon. 
1.    Motion was made by Arjomand and 2nd by Sellers to approve the minutes from Jan. 30.  Committee approved. 
2.    Presentation of Ad Hoc By-Laws Committee activities by Joe Trachtenberg and 
       Brad Rice.  The committee discussed the shaded changes.  A new draft will be 
       created and submitted to the committee for approval at the next Faculty Council 
       meeting. 
3.   President Harden addressed the FC - 
a)   He notified the FC that the BOR auditors are doing an unofficial campus audit and should finish up this week.  Within the next few weeks the state auditors will be on campus.
b)   Currently there are several dean searches underway or almost complete.  Miller told the committee that he has submitted the A&S dean search committee recommendations to the Provost.
c)   Tuition revenue generated close to $600,000.00.  CSU has already prepared for the budget cuts so the President believes this money will be used for emergencies and clean-up after the University Learning Center is complete.  He also requested proposals on how to spend the money from the FC and other faculty.  Discussion followed.
d)   The President encouraged the committee and other faculty to submit ideas for the master plan to their department head, dean, and provost.  Trachtenberg suggested that there be more than one information/planning session and that the faculty be more involved in the process.  Dr. Harden assured the committee that this process would be on going and that each issue would be considered.
e)   Ron Jackson agreed to serve on the Budget Council for another year since there currently was no faculty representation on the committee.
f)    Questions and discussion followed.
 4.   New Business
a)   SACS information was submitted by Arjomand for committee to review for next meeting.  
 5.   Motion was made by Arjomand to adjourn it was seconded by Besci.
Submitted by:  
Tammy Wilson
February 12, 2003
